
 

The Project for Construction of the Multipurpose Classroom and Installation of Solar 
Panels for Niue High School  

Under 
Grant Assistance for Grass-Roots Human Security Projects (GGP) 

 
 

The Grant Contract for the Project for the Construction of the Multipurpose Classroom 

and Installation of Solar Panels for Niue High School under Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grass-

Roots Human Security Project (GGP) was signed on 4 March 2022 by Ms. Gaylene Tasmania, 

Director General of Social Services in Niue and on 23 March 2022 by Ambassador ITO Koichi 

of the Embassy of Japan in New Zealand respectively.   

  

With this Project the Government of Japan will provide grant assistance of NZ$ 287,401 

for building a multi-purpose classroom (with storage and small meeting room) and installation of 

solar power generation equipment at the Niue High School. The multipurpose classroom will be 

used for supplementary lessons, special support classes for students with special needs, and 

vocational education and training. The project is expected to benefit approximately 240 current 

students and those who will enrol the high school in the future. 

 

In addition, by installing solar power generation equipment which generates 

approximately 20% of the Niue High School's annual electricity consumption on its own, the 

project is expected to contribute to the Niue government's policy target of achieving 80% of 

electricity generation from renewable energy sources by 2025. 

Construction Site for the Multipurpose Classroom (Alofi, Niue) 


